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Joint OLMSñODSO Conference a Success! 
By Bob Davic 

 

OLMS Executive Board Members (left to right):  Bob Davic (outgoing President), Carl Moore, Bob Carlson, Eugene Braig, 

Linda Merchant-Masonbrink, Marty Hilovsky, and Doug Kane. 

management projects 
dealing with lake water 
quality (OLMS) and dam 
safety (ODSO).  An up-
date was given on the 
Citizen Lake Awareness 
and Monitoring (CLAM) 
project.  Presentations 
are available at the OLMS 
webpage:  www.olms.org/
conference.php.  (See 
abstracts on Page 4). 

At the membership an-
nual meeting following 
lunch, the new OLMS 
Board was introduced 
and outgoing Board mem-
bers recognized.   

Continued on Page 3 

Eugene Braig IV, Pro-
gram Director, Aquatic 
Ecosystems at The Ohio 
State University Exten-
sion opened the meeting 
with a Keynote Address, 
an overview of lake re-
search and monitoring 
activities in Ohio, includ-
ing Lake Erie.  State up-
dates from Ohio EPA 
about the status of harm-
ful algal blooms (HABS) 
and Ohio DNR on dam 
safety regulations com-
pleted the morning 
agenda.  

Afternoon concurrent ses-
sions emphasized pres-
entations on successful 

The Ohio Lake Manage-
ment Society held its 27

th
 

annual lake conference 
on March 16

th
 at the 

Kings Island Resort in 
Mason, Ohio.  The meet-
ing was held jointly with 
the Ohio Dam Safety Or-
ganization, another divi-
sion of the Water Man-
agement Association of 
Ohio.   Over 70 represen-
tatives from OLMS and 
ODSO were in atten-
dance to hear informative 
talks focused on the con-
ference theme; 
ñSuccessful Management 
Techniques for Lake Wa-
ter Quality and Dam 
Safetyò.   

http://www.olms.org/conference.php
http://www.olms.org/conference.php
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òé.my 

thoughts 

have been 

less on the 

lakes 

themselves 

as much as 

this yearõs 

role of 

OLMSéó 

Presidential Address 

After several interesting 
tries at skipping directly to 
Summer, Spring, as we 
know it in Ohio, is finally 
dominating the thermome-
ter and landscape.  This is 
the season when some 
minds might turn to ro-
mance, but for OLMS 
members, romance might 
take second place to 
thoughts of lakes and res-
ervoirs and swimming, 
boating, fishing, algal 
scums, toxic algae and 
weed problems.  Some of 
us will study lakes, others 
will manage them, while 
others will actually recre-
ate on them.  Hopefully, 
members will have the 
opportunity to do more 
than one of these options. 

As the new president of 
OLMS, my thoughts have 
been less on the lakes 
themselves as much as 
this yearôs role of OLMS in 
the great scheme of water 
and water quality in our 
state.  The importance of 
the ñgreat schemeò has 
been brought home as we 
finalized our transition into 
a division of the Water 
Management Association 

of Ohio (WMAO) at our 
annual meeting.  To me, 
becoming a member of 
WMAO means a broaden-
ing of my own perspective 
of Ohioôs waters to include 
dam safety, groundwater, 
storm water and other con-
stituencies and advocates 
for water in the state.  For 
the organization it means 
organizational support for 
general operations and a 
larger voice within Ohio. 

Our minds might also turn 
to the role of OLMS in the 
monitoring and evaluation 
of Ohioôs lakes.  This will 
be the twentieth year that 
volunteers throughout the 
state have volunteered to 
monitor their lake or reser-
voir, braving wind and 
waves from April to Octo-
ber to return to shore with 
temperature and transpar-
ency data.  Their efforts 
are reflected on the fantas-
tic database OLMS main-
tains at their website 
(www.OLMS.org).    Each 
monitored lake now has 
satellite views, room for 
uploadable pictures, 
graphs, and even a way to 

print out a report of the 
findings.   

We are also beginning a 
third year of data gathering 
for the Muskingham Water 
Management District , 
where the experience we 
have gained working with 
CLAM volunteers has al-
lowed us to expand moni-
toring to include tempera-
ture and oxygen profiles, 
chlorophyll, and phospho-
rus sampling.  Also in-
cluded is the monitoring for 
the presence of toxic algae 
(Harmful Algal Blooms) in 
the reservoirs.  Our chal-
lenge now is to find ways 
of expanding these ex-
panded monitoring to other 
lakes in the state. 

The last year has been a 
challenging one with the 
transition to a Division of 
WMAO, but the move was 
successful thanks to the 
efforts of the OLMS Board, 
its past president, Bob 
Davic, and active mem-
bers of OLMS.  My sincer-
est ñThanks!ò to all those 
who helped make the past 
year such a success. 


